4th Quarterly News Report for (July, August, September, 2009)
on ASHA-NSN Balwadi Project : 

Heartiest Greetings from Nabarun Seva Niketan. 
You are aware that our project was started on 1st October, 2008 which means that we have completed one calendar year of our project. We have duly sent our 1st, 2nd, 3rd quarterly reports as well as some activity photographs of the project and we are now submitting this 4th Quarterly narrative report for (July, August, and September, 2009) on ASHA-NSN Balwadi Project: 

Activities under this project during the 4th (last) quarter have been as usual in regard to regular studies, nutritional support, health check up etc. The most mentionable activities which we have introduced in this quarter is the feed back from the mothers about the project running and the parents suggestions as to how the implementation of the project can be improved . 

During this quarter we conducted five such meetings  in different days with the mothers of our children of our Balwadi centers viz. 1) Aror, 2) Kachrol , 3) Kurkalas ,  4) Mukadangi,  5) Madhabpur.   In order to do that we encouraged open and frank discussion in those mothers’ meeting. The mothers were happy with the method of imparting education while many of them were in favour of increasing the number of examination or evaluation tests for the children in one year. Presently we take only one evaluation test at the end the year, while few of the mothers suggested introducing half yearly examination. Some of them also voiced for introducing quarterly test. Although as an implementing organisation Nabarun Seva Niketan doesn’t want to put these little babies under examination pressure in this preschool level. From our end we tried to give this message to the mothers that our intention is to encourage those little children with joyful learning by playing with the teachers. Use of educational toys has become very helpful to make preschool education interesting for the children. 

Rather, we like to give more thrust on their character building and healthcare. We initiated discussion about mothers’ duties to combat malnutrition among those little children. We took this opportunity to give some orientation in regard to the technique of preparing nutritional food in their families by utilizing locally available natural nutritional ingredients. Participating mothers also shared their views as to how one can prepare cost effective food and energy drinks, full of nutritional value, which would provide their children adequate nutrition. Parents were encouraged to cultivate the alternative nutritional plants in their kitchen garden for low cost nutrition

Our group discussion also covered an important topic of medical care. Since the project doctor has been visiting the centers regularly, the parents are satisfied about the service they are getting. As because medical care is not accessible in those remote villages, the medical care facility in those schools for the children has been highly appreciated by the community people in the respective areas. As per present system the parents are to collect those medicines from the Medical Aid Care Center of NSN free of cost. However some of the parents of distant villages opted for dispensing medicine on the spot. Apart from the issue of medical checkup by the project doctor, the mothers meeting also included some orientation by group discussion on how to do the preliminary herbal treatment for the cases of simple illness of their children and other family members by using locally available medicinal plants. 
We also took this opportunity to raise a discussion for prevention of dropouts by motivating their mothers to continue their children’s education in the Primary - High School and onward levels. The discussion was facilitated towards indiscrimination in between a female child and a male child for educating them. Altogether 129 mothers were present in respective days and participated in those five mothers meetings accordingly. The overall programmes have been successful. We have the plan to organize mothers meetings for rest of the schools in due course. 
Apart from this, in the last quarter Nabarun Seva Niketan conducted cultural programme by the children of ASHA NSN Balwadi project to celebrate the Independence Day of India on the 15 of August 2009. Each school separately organized the programme. In each function, the students, some of their parents, villagers of the respective areas and a local dignitary were present. The function was celebrated by hoisting the Indian National Flag by the local dignitary while the Indian National Anthem was sung by everybody in chorus. The students performed by singing patriotic songs, dance, recitation etc. The guests and students were provided with light tiffin packets.    
This year the Durgapuja, the greatest festival for the Bengalee took place in the month of September. The Puja vacation was started in all our schools from 23rd September and the schools will be reopened after Diwali on the 19th October 2009. We will provide lot more information regarding our programme implementation in the next Quarterly News Report. 

On behalf Nabarun Seva Niketan (NSN) we convey our heartiest festival compliments to all our friends in ASHA NJ/NYC. 
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